Town of Medway Board of Health
Meeting Minutes

Medway Library 26 High Street, Medway
Monday, August 12, 2019 6:30pm

PRESENT: Mike Heavey and Jack Mill

ABSENT: Eric Lindstrom,
ALSO PRESENT: Health Agent, Beth Hallal and Wendy Harrington, Secretary

Michael Heavey called the meeting to order at 6:33 pm.

Ann and Rich Blethen, 411 Village Street, Medway were present to discuss noise at their home
from the Excelon power plant. They have spoken to Michael Boynton, Town Administrator and
have contacted the DEP regarding a noise complaint, and filing a formal complaint. The
Blethen's did claim they hear truck traffic all day and it shakes their house. The noise is believed
to be a harmonic noise/humming that is from the fans, not the stack or the engines. Ambient
sound tests have been done at the quietest times, a reading will be done and data interpreted. It
was suggested the Blethen’s submit a formal letter of complaint to the Board of Selectmen.

Minutes Acceptance:
On a motion made by Jack Mill and seconded by Michael Heavey, the Board of Health
voted unanimously to approve the minutes from the July 22, 2019.

Sign off on the following permits:

1. Michael & April Doyle, 6 Kenart St-Septic Repair-Approved pending Beth checking with
water/sewer to see if sewer is available. If there is she should let the resident know
before work is started.

David & Pamela Bliss, 10 Causeway St — Septic Repair

Medway Amateur Hockey Association, Inc. — Food Establishment Permit-Ratification
Richard K. Hayes, DBA Hayes Excavating — Installers Permit

Fernanda Garcia, 127 Holliston St — 14 Chickens on 1.46 acres

Correspondence:
* MA DEP Arbovirus, DEP Town of Medway digging another well, replacement well for

Populatic-Beth spoke to Barry Smith about filing for a permit from BOH.



Future Meetings:
* The next meetings will be Monday August 26 and September 9 6:30pm Medway Library
A brief discussion took place regarding Dr. Lester Hartman attending on 8/26 and
who should be invited to attend.

Adjourn:
On a motion made by Jack Mill and seconded by Michael Heavey, the Board of Health

voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 7:15pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Wendy Harrington, Recording Secretary

**% Approved §/26/19%**



